
The Regular meeting of the Plainfield Town Board was held June 8th,2017 at the 

Town Hall at 700pm 

Members Present 

Supervisor-Todd Lewis 
Deputy Supervisor-James Roberts 
Board Member-Wendell Rogers 
Board Member-Connie Peeters 
Highway Superintendent-Rod Jennison 
Town Clerk-Jon Cockett 
Public-2 
 
Supervisor Lewis opened the meeting at 700pm with the Pledge of Allegiance 
HIGHWAY REPORT 
Crew is working on highway re-construction. A grind date of June 14 or 19 is set. 
Still having issues with backhoe rupturing hydraulic hoses. Thank you to West 
Winfield for letting his crew use theirs. Mowing of Town roads has begun. 
ASSESSOR REPORT-VIA E-MAIL 
Everything is ready for the final roll. Grievance was light, due in large part 
to the majority of assessments being decreased. 
The State has notified me that the tentative equalization rate is 113.35. 
It is now time for me to start preparing for next years roll. 
SUPERVISOR REPORT 
No report at this time due to all statements not received in the mail. 
TOWN CLERK REPORT 
Jon Cockett,Town Clerk, presented the report for the month of May 2017. Total 
sales of $95.00 from Conservation licenses, of which,$5.26 was returned to the 
Town. Connie Peeters motioned to accept as presented. Second by Jim Roberts. 
The Board voted with Lewis-aye, Roberts-aye, Rogers-aye, Peeters-aye. Carried 
 
HIGHWAY ABSTRACT #6 
Town Clerk Jon Cockett presented for payment  the Highway Abstract in the 
amount of $21358.58. Jim Roberts motioned to pay as presented. Second by 
Connie Peeters. The Board voted with Lewis-aye, Roberts-aye, Rogers-aye, 
Peeters-aye. Carried 
GENERAL ABSTRACT #6 



Town Clerk Jon Cockett presented for payment  the General Abstract in the 
amount of $4486.24. Connie Peeters motioned to pay as presented. Second by Jim 
Roberts. The Board voted with Lewis-aye, Roberts-aye, Rogers-aye, Peeters-aye. 
Carried 
MAY MINUTES 
Town Clerk Jon Cockett presented the minutes for the May regular meeting. 
Connie Peeters motioned to accept as presented. Second by Jim Roberts. The 
Board voted with Lewis-aye, Roberts-aye, Rogers-aye, Peeters-aye. Carried 
NEW BUSINESS 
Town Historian,Nancy Melville advises a young man has been caring for the 
grounds at Spooner Corner Cemetary on his own,and asks if some reimbursement 
for gas can be appropriated.The Board agreed and will do so when receipts are 
submitted 
RESIDENT LETTER 
A letter from Nancy Cooper was read by Supervisor Lewis. The letter contained 
details of the events on Memorial Day. A copy is available from the Town Clerk. 
ADJOURNMENT 
The meeting was adjourned at 745pm on a motion by Connie Peeters and a 
second by Jim Roberts. The Board voted with Lewis-aye, Roberts-aye, Rogers-aye, 
Peeters-aye. Carried 
 
Submitted Town Clerk 
 
Jon Cockett 


